
Kenai Peninsula Borough 
Planning Department 

MEMORANDUM 

TO: Brent Johnson, Assembly President 

FROM: 

DATE: 

RE: 

Kenai Peninsula Borough Assembly Members 

Robert Ruffner, Planning Director ·~ (( 

October 11 , 2022 

Right-Of-Way Vacation: Vacation of a 60' wide section of Ciccone Street right-of­
way and associated utility permits; KPB File 2022-136V. 

In accordance with AS 29.40.140, no vacation of a Borough right-of-way and/or easement may 
be made without the consent of the Borough Assembly. 

During their regularly scheduled meeting of October 10, 2022 the Kenai Peninsula Borough 
Planning Commission granted approval of the above proposed vacation by unanimous vote 
based on the means of evaluating public necessity established by KPB 20.65 (12-Yes, 0-Absent, 
2-Vacant) . This petition is being sent to you for your consideration and action. 

A draft copy of the unapproved minutes of the pertinent portion of the meeting and other related 
materials are attached. · 

October 10, 2022 Draft PC Minutes 
October 10, 2022 Meeting Packet Materials 
Petition Form 




